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Kathy Sauter

From: Theresa Valley Times Star <theresa.vtstar@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, February 5, 2022 1:03 PM
To: Calvanelli, Melissa
Subject: 2022 MDJ Reestablishment

*** IMTO Security Warning ***

The following is an external email. Please exercise caution before viewing attachments, clicking links or responding.

Feb. 5, 2022

Dear Ms. Calvanelli,

I saw in the newspaper about the reestablishment of the MDJ districts. I see they are to remain exactly as they are now.
I would like to make a comment for the record.

It seems to me after reviewing the 22 page document that two districts have a much greater workload than most.
Justification for this and to say it will get into the recommended 15% threshold is that traffic cases will be handled by a
different court lessening their workload.

I think that logic is faulty as their caseload number listed to determine their caseload work already includes the
implementation of that plan but remains higher than the rest.

Since this has already been in place as a solution to justify the discrepancies in greater than 15% variance, it seems to me
actual numbers should be given to show this solution does indeed balance the workload and not be speculative.

You know whether your solution to bring them back within the 15% threshold works and your explantion on the
document should give concrete numbers to substantiate this claim. If you didn't have the data, would be one thing. You
should have the data and for disclosure that should be listed.

The information on the paperwork should be helpful to the Public and the reviewers. Providing such concrete data
would be helpful to me.

Thank you for posting my comments in the public record.

Theresa Myers
Upper Mifflin Township
Cumberland County, Pennsylvania


